

## Town of Milford BOARD OF SEWER COMMISSIONERS WASTEWATER TREATMENT FACILITY P.O. BOX 644

## MILFORD, MA 01757-0644

Milford Sewer Disposal Plant Tel. (508) 473-2054 • Office Tel. (508) 478-0059

Richard J. Cenedella Commissioner

> Thomas Morelli Commissioner

John Mainini Director of Operations/ Superintendent Rudolph V. Lioce III Commissioner

John Consigli Admin, Assistant

## MILFORD BOARD OF SEWER COMMISSIONERS MINUTES July 23, 2013

The Sewer Commissioners Meeting was called to order at 6:00 P.M. in room #14 of the Milford Town Hall.

Present:

Thomas Morelli - Chairman Rudy Lioce III - Commissioner Richard Cenedella - Commissioner John Mainini – Superintendent John O'Connell - Tata & Howard Amanda Cavaliere – Tata & Howard

Kevin Rudden - Town Crier

John Consigli - Administrative Assistant

The Payroll & Bills were reviewed and signed by the Board.

A motion was made by Mr. Lioce to approve the Meeting Minutes from June 11, 2013, seconded by Mr. Cenedella and made unanimous by Mr. Morelli.

A motion was made by Mr. Lioce to have the next Board of Sewer Commissioner's Meeting on August 20, 2013 at 6:00 P.M. in Room #14 of the Town Hall, seconded by Mr. Cenedella and made unanimous by Mr. Morelli.

Mr. Lioce made a motion for favorable action on a Sewer Connection Permit for 314 Purchase Street, seconded by Mr. Cenedella and made unanimous by Mr. Morelli.

Mr. Cenedella made a motion for favorable action on a Sewer Connection Permit for 86A East Street Extension, seconded by Mr. Lioce and made unanimous by Mr. Morelli.

Before the next item on the Agenda came up for discussion, Mr. Cenedella abstained from voting and exited the room. After a brief discussion, Mr. Lioce made a favorable motion for Milford Planning Board's Amended Site Plan for 20 Claffin Street as it has no effect on town sewer system, seconded by Mr. Morelli. A letter will be sent to Milford Planning Board. After the item was completed, Mr. Cenedella returned to his seat at the meeting.

At their next meeting on August 20, 2014, The Sewer Commissioners will have a discussion on FY2014 Sewer Rates. If there is going to be a rate increase, it will be posted in the newspaper two weeks prior to the meeting as a Public Hearing.

Amanda Cavaliere discussed the upgraded plans to the Birch Street Pump Station for SPL Development, the company doing work for the Birch Street Assisted Living Facility. Tata & Howard redesigned the Pump Station for SPL Development to rebuild the pump station to accommodate the Assisted Living Facility. The plan, drawn up by Guerriere & Halnon, will be finalized today. Tata & Howard will keep the Board apprised.

Mr. O'Connell stated that Tata & Howard is in the process of designing a Sludge Thickening Device for the Plant. This upgrade and plan will be presented to the Board at the next meeting.

A Milford Sewer Department Employee contacted the Sewer Commissioners about wearing shorts on the job during the hot weather. It was discussed by the Board and the Director. It was determined that for safety reasons, the men should continue to wear long pants. It was emphasized that the men should also wear safety vests at all times when working on the road. It was pointed out that they do wear safety vests when working on the road, but not while working at the plant.

At 6:40 P.M., Mr. Lioce made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Mr. Cenedella and made unanimous by Mr. Morelli.

Respectfully Submitted,

John Consigli Administrative Assistant